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Police and Crime Commissioner for Gwent Decision  

PCCG-2015-

059 

Police and Crime Commissioner for Gwent Decision 

Subject Sale of 9 the Highway New Inn, (formerly New Inn Police Station) 

Summary To record the decision of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

regarding the sale to the Gwent Police Federation the property at  

9, The Highway, New Inn, Torfaen. 

 

DECISION 

1. On the 23rd December 2014 at the Strategy and Performance Board I received 

a briefing on the proposed sale of 9 The Highway to The Police Federation.  

The purchase was to be at market value. It was agreed that the building would 

continue to be branded with the Force logo and if any member of the public call 

at the premises, they would be assisted by staff of the Police Federation.  The 

Force would also be at liberty to use the meeting rooms for meetings by the 

local policing team if required.  It was also agreed that the Chief Constable 

would enter into a facilities agreement with the Federation similar to those 

between other forces and their Federation colleagues in England and Wales. 

2. I confirm that the property has been purchased by the Police Federation in the 
sum of £125,000. 
 

 

Ian Johnston QPM, Police and Crime Commissioner for Gwent 

I confirm I have considered whether or not I have any personal or prejudicial interest 

in this matter and take the proposed decision in compliance with my code of conduct.   

Any such interests are recorded below. 

The above request has my approval. 

Signed 

 

Date  

18.09.15 

 

Contact Officer  

Name Shelley Bosson 
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Position Chief Executive 

Telephone 01633 643077 

Email Shelley.bosson@gwent.pnn.police.uk 

Background papers 

 

Valuation report Bruten Knowles 24th 

June 2014 

Minute SPB 23rd December 2014 

Briefing Note 19th December 2014 

 


